MINISTRY OF EDUCATION AND SCIENCE OF THE RUSSIAN FEDERATION

Science and technologies Department

Tverskaya str. 11, Moscow 125993 Phone (495) 629-03-64. Fax (495) 629-50-75

E-mail: <u>d14@mon.gov.ru</u> 30.12.2013 №14-661

To the leading scientist – winner of the open public competition 2011 for the Grant of the Government of the Russian federation designed for state support of research projects

MACCHIARINI Paolo

On prolongation of research project

Dear Professor,

The Ministry of Education and Science of the Russian Federation is writing to inform you that on November 29, 2013 a meeting of the Grant Board of the Government of the Russian Federation designed for state support of research, conducted under the guidance of leading scientists in Russian educational institutions for higher professional learning, research centers of the governmental academies of sciences, and governmental research centers of the Russian Federation (hereinafter - Grant Board, grants, research, universities), where all the applications for prolongation of research projects were considered in the frames of implementation of Resolution №220 of April 9, 2010 of the Government of the Russian Federation, submitted by the winners of competition conducted in 2011.

Based on the results of international assessment of the application, submitted by you and SBEI HPE "Kuban state medical university" of the Ministry of Healthcare of the Russian Federation, Grant Board adopted a resolution of expediency of 2 years prolongation of the project conducted under your guidance, financed from the Federal budget in amount of 22,5 million rubles in 2014, the amount of co-financing attracted by the University for research is unlimited.

Amount of co-financing, attracted by the University for research in 2015, must be not less than 22,5 million rubles.

Please, accept my congratulations and all the best wishes for implementation of your project!

Deputy head of the department

A.O.Ladniy